# **Chinese American Service League, Inc.**

Financial Statements and Independent Auditor's Report

June 30, 2022 and 2021



### TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT	1 - 2
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS	
Statements of Financial Position	3
Statements of Activities	4
Statements of Functional Expenses	5 - 6
Statements of Cash Flows	7
Notes to the Financial Statements	8 - 16
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION	
Schedule of Expenditures of Federal Awards	17 - 18
Notes to the Schedule of Expenditures of Federal Awards	19
INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT ON INTERNAL CONTROL OVER FINANCIAL REPORTING AND ON COMPLIANCE AND OTHER MATTERS BASED ON AN AUDIT OF FINANCIAL STATEMENTS PERFORMED IN ACCORDANCE WITH GOVERNMENT AUDITING STANDARDS	20 - 21
INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT ON COMPLIANCE FOR EACH MAJOR FEDERAL PROGRAM AND REPORT ON INTERNAL CONTROL OVER COMPLIANCE REQUIRED BY THE UNIFORM GUIDANCE	22 - 23
SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS	24 - 25
INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT ON OTHER FINANCIAL INFORMATION	26
Illinois Department on Aging Community Care Program Community Care/In-Home Service:	
Direct Service Worker Cost Certification	27 - 28
AUDIT CONSOLIDATED YEAR-END FINANCIAL REPORT	29



#### **INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT**

To the Board of Directors of Chinese American Service League, Inc.

#### **Report on the Audit of the Financial Statements**

#### Opinion

We have audited the accompanying financial statements of Chinese American Service League, Inc. (the "Agency"), which comprise the statements of financial position as of June 30, 2022 and 2021, and the related statements of activities, functional expenses, and cash flows for the years then ended, and the related notes to the financial statements.

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of the Agency as of June 30, 2022 and 2021, and the changes in its net assets and its cash flows for the years then ended in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

#### **Basis for Opinion**

We conducted our audits in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America and the standards applicable to the financial audits contained in *Government Auditing Standards*, issued by the Comptroller General of the United States. Our responsibilities under those standards are further described in the Auditor's Responsibilities for the Audits of the Financial Statements section of our report. We are required to be independent of the Agency and to meet our other ethical responsibilities in accordance with the relevant ethical requirements relating to our audits. We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our audit opinions.

#### **Responsibilities of Management for the Financial Statements**

Management is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of the financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America, and for the design, implementation, and maintenance of internal control relevant to the preparation and fair presentation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error.

In preparing the financial statements, management is required to evaluate whether there are conditions or events considered in the aggregate, that raise substantial doubt about the Agency's ability to continue as a going concern within one year after the date that the financial statements are available to be issued.

### Auditor's Responsibilities for the Audits of the Financial Statements

Our objectives are to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements as a whole are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error, and to issue an auditor's report that includes our opinion. Reasonable assurance is a high level of assurance but is not absolute assurance and therefore is not a guarantee that an audit conducted in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards and *Government Auditing Standards* will always detect a material misstatement when it exists. The risk of not detecting a material misstatement resulting from fraud is higher than for one resulting from error, as fraud may involve collusion, forgery, intentional omissions, misrepresentations, or the override of internal control. Misstatements are considered material if there is a substantial likelihood that, individually or in the aggregate, they would influence the judgment made by a reasonable user based on the financial statements.

FGMK, LLC

333 W. Wacker Drive, 6th Floor | Chicago, IL 60606
2801 Lakeside Drive, 3rd Floor | Bannockburn, IL 60015
17W110 22nd Street, 3rd Floor | Oakbrook Terrace, IL 60181

Bannockburn | Chicago | Cleveland Dubuque | Indianapolis | Oakbrook Terrace Orange County | Santa Fe | Sarasota In performing an audit in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards and Government Auditing Standards, we:

- Exercise professional judgment and maintain professional skepticism throughout the audit.
- Identify and assess the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to fraud or error, and design and perform audit procedures responsive to those risks. Such procedures include examining, on a test basis, evidence regarding the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements.
- Obtain an understanding of internal control relevant to the audit in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Agency's internal control. Accordingly, no such opinion is expressed.
- Evaluate the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of significant accounting estimates made by management, as well as evaluate the overall presentation of the financial statements.
- Conclude whether, in our judgment, there are conditions or events, considered in the aggregate, that raise substantial doubt about the Agency's ability to continue as a going concern for a reasonable period of time.

We are required to communicate with those charged with governance regarding, among other matters, the planned scope and timing of the audit, significant audit findings, and certain internal control related matters that we identified during the audit.

#### Supplementary Information

Our audits were conducted for the purpose of forming an opinion on the financial statements as a whole. The accompanying supplementary information for the year ended June 30, 2022, including the Schedule of Expenditures of Federal Awards, as required by Title 2 U.S. Code of Federal Regulations Part 200, Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit Requirements for Federal Awards (Uniform Guidance), is presented for purposes of additional analysis and is not a required part of the financial statements. Such information is the responsibility of management and was derived from and relates directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements. The information has been subjected to the auditing procedures applied in the audit of the financial statements and certain additional procedures, including comparing and reconciling such information directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial procedures in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. In our opinion, the schedule of expenditures of federal awards for the year ended June 30, 2022 is fairly stated, in all material respects, in relation to the financial statements as a whole.

#### Other Reporting Required by Government Auditing Standards

In accordance with *Government Auditing Standards*, we have also issued our report dated November 17, 2022, on our consideration of the Agency's internal control over financial reporting and on our tests of its compliance with certain provisions of laws, regulations, contracts, and grant agreements and other matters. The purpose of that report is solely to describe the scope of our testing of internal control over financial reporting and compliance and the results of that testing, and not to provide an opinion on internal control over financial reporting or on compliance. That report is an integral part of an audit performed in accordance with *Government Auditing Standards* in considering the Agency's internal control over financial reporting and compliance.

FGMK, LLC

Bannockburn, Illinois November 17, 2022

### STATEMENTS OF FINANCIAL POSITION

# JUNE 30, 2022 AND 2021

#### ASSETS

	2022	2021
CURRENT ASSETS Cash Contract receivables, net Pledge receivables, net Other current assets	\$ 7,735,893 2,756,676 829,156 202,861	\$ 7,507,270 3,196,803 230,870 124,769
	11,524,586	11,059,712
PROPERTY AND EQUIPMENT, NET	3,887,488	3,804,872
OTHER ASSETS Investments	423,225	340,746
	\$ 15,835,299	\$ 15,205,330
LIABILI	TIES AND NET ASSETS	
CURRENT LIABILITIES Current portion of notes payable Accounts payable Accrued payroll Accrued liabilities CONG-TERM LIABILITIES Notes payable, net of current portion Interest swap liability	\$ 117,169 414,675 1,240,413 882,061 2,654,318 2,091,419 117 2,091,536	\$ 117,169 137,974 1,131,054 785,585 2,171,782 2,218,352 51,836 2,270,188
NET ASSETS Without donor restrictions Undesignated Board designated With donor restrictions	<u>4,745,854</u> 9,387,741 582,939 1,118,765	4,441,970 9,547,399 580,012 635,949
	11,089,445	10,763,360
	\$ 15,835,299	\$ 15,205,330

#### STATEMENTS OF ACTIVITIES

# YEARS ENDED JUNE 30, 2022 AND 2021

	2022				2021							
	Without Donor						Without Donor		With Donor			
	Res	trictions	R	estrictions		Total	R	estrictions	Re	estrictions		Total
REVENUE AND SUPPORT												
Governmental contracts	-	4,880,413	\$	-	\$	4,880,413	\$	4,880,859	\$	-	Ş	4,880,859
Governmental grants		3,087,185		-		3,087,185		2,592,669		-		2,592,669
Contributions:												
Individuals and corporate		549,434		870,429		1,419,863		333,917		322,731		656,648
Foundations		35,083		1,431,310		1,466,393		17,500		1,068,601		1,086,101
Special events		388,522		-		388,522		288,804		-		288,804
Long-term care service fees	5	3,416,711		-		8,416,711		7,286,656		-		7,286,656
Program service fees and other		674,987		-		674,987		889,853		6,606		896,459
Paycheck Protection Program loan and interest forgiveness		-		-		-		2,036,803		-		2,036,803
Released from restrictions		1,818,923	(	1,818,923)		-		1,040,591	(	1,040,591)		-
	19	9,851,258		482,816		20,334,074		19,367,652		357,347		19,724,999
EXPENSES												
Program services	18	3,510,599		-		18,510,599		15,151,493		-		15,151,493
Management and general		549,297		-		549,297		541,624		-		541,624
Fundraising		948,093		-		948,093		785,809		-		785,809
	2	),007,989		-		20,007,989		16,478,926		-		16,478,926
CHANGE IN NET ASSETS	(	156,731)		482,816		326,085		2,888,726		357,347		3,246,073
NET ASSETS, BEGINNING OF YEAR	1(	),127,411		635,949		10,763,360		7,238,685		278,602		7,517,287
NET ASSETS, END OF YEAR	\$ 9	9,970,680	\$	1,118,765	\$	11,089,445	\$	10,127,411	\$	635,949	\$	10,763,360

#### STATEMENTS OF FUNCTIONAL EXPENSES

# YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2022

				Program						
	Senior	Children &	Employment	Community			Total			
	Wellness &	Youth	& Financial	& Family	Health	Other	Program	Management		
	Independence	Development	Empowerment	Well-Being	Services	Programs	Expenses	and General	Fundraising	Total
Salaries and related expenses	\$ 8,840,921	\$ 1,518,140	\$ 880,359	\$ 911,071	\$ 328,245	\$ 456,915	\$ 12,935,651	\$ 136,594	\$ 510,892	\$ 13,583,137
Health insurance and retirement	635,503	267,295	155,160	152,852	55,106	71,648	1,337,564	17,987	85,782	1,441,333
Payroll taxes and insurance	808,685	139,326	80,754	83,576	30,101	41,818	1,184,260	8,946	46,857	1,240,063
Total salaries and related benefits	10,285,109	1,924,761	1,116,273	1,147,499	413,452	570,381	15,457,475	163,527	643,531	16,264,533
	120 100	70.047	54 222	24.005	06.043	220 457	640.065	104 533	77.047	002 405
Professional fees	130,100	79,047	51,333	34,085	96,943	228,457	619,965	184,523	77,917	882,405
Supplies	97,553	85,801	411,724	19,204	10,893	9,593	634,768	22,007	30,548	687,323
Software	10,430	13,805	8,598	9,251	946	46,235	89,265	2,601	43,180	135,046
Interest and fees	17,616	30,295	13,154	10,641	1,849	1,522	75,077	4,365	3,780	83,222
Telephone	77,824	16,003	8,228	10,209	2,509	1,748	116,521	8,503	3,483	128,507
Postage and shipping	223	179	119	101	23	185	830	142	1,457	2,429
Utilities	23,599	54,022	21,908	14,323	1,454	1,982	117,288	8,687	5,497	131,472
Repairs and maintenance	30,891	48,762	35,960	11,416	2,438	2,408	131,875	26,286	6,856	165,017
Property and liability insurance	20,520	23,346	11,584	13,795	2,835	2,061	74,141	2,757	4,909	81,807
Printing	14,243	5,466	6,698	11,672	4,787	4,044	46,910	11,679	8,338	66,927
Local transportation	32,687	4,115	7,790	196	124	803	45,715	765	944	47,424
Conferences, conventions, meetings and trave		7,661	9,860	6,156	5,990	11,453	51,171	63,382	16,722	131,275
Other	42,173	39,695	61,776	12,557	4,016	21,175	181,392	31,464	60,191	273,047
Bad debt	544,148	-	-	-	-	-	544,148	-	29,500	573,648
Depreciation and amortization	83,406	123,303	47,166	30,200	3,569	36,414	324,058	18,609	11,240	353,907
•	· · ·	· · · ·	· · ·	· · · · ·		<u>·</u>	<i>i</i>		<u>·</u>	·
Total expenses	\$ 11,420,573	\$ 2,456,261	\$ 1,812,171	\$ 1,331,305	\$ 551,828	\$ 938,461	\$ 18,510,599	\$ 549,297	\$ 948,093	\$ 20,007,989
-										

#### STATEMENTS OF FUNCTIONAL EXPENSES

# YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2021

			Prog	ram					
_	Senior	Children &	Employment	Community		Total			
	Wellness &	Youth	& Financial	& Family	Other	Program	Management		
	Independence	Development	Empowerment	Well-Being	Programs	Expenses	and General	Fundraising	Total
_									
Salaries and related expenses	\$ 8,200,714	\$ 1,364,699	\$ 884,834	\$ 733,001	\$ 76,099	\$ 11,259,347	\$ 107,429	\$ 470,690	\$ 11,837,466
Health insurance and retirement	379,774	170,072	93,830	91,085	9,358	744,119	8,281	58,687	811,087
Payroll taxes and insurance	804,518	137,663	82,202	73,856	7,753	1,105,992	234	47,504	1,153,730
Total salaries and related benefits	9,385,006	1,672,434	1,060,866	897,942	93,210	13,109,458	115,944	576,881	13,802,283
Professional fees	213,463	79,327	44,430	25,155	2,039	364,414	126,636	74,742	565,792
Supplies	89,972	105,830	297,945	13,790	1,338	508,875	45,782	4,594	559,251
Software	8,256	9,339	8,202	5,976	363	32,136	77,494	34,023	143,653
Interest and fees	21,736	32,948	14,919	9,314	375	79,292	26,858	3,352	109,502
Telephone	53,141	22,552	11,304	10,002	1,520	98,519	5,665	6,428	110,612
Postage and shipping	1,535	1,853	842	713	85	5,028	873	671	6,572
Utilities	23,208	42,198	18,990	9,493	-	93,889	8,408	3,165	105,462
Repairs and maintenance	30,028	47,934	25,735	11,605	184	115,486	9,934	3,990	129,410
Property and liability insurance	18,636	22,492	11,080	8,354	641	61,203	642	3,213	65,058
Printing	15,990	4,919	9,291	12,968	653	43,821	6,850	2,939	53,610
Local transportation	33,291	213	21,797	130	-	55,431	740	21	56,192
Conferences, conventions, meetings and trave	20,376	3,784	16,455	3,352	8	43,975	12,432	38,313	94,720
Other	29,273	11,661	26,443	5,998	214	73,589	49,812	11,742	135,143
Bad Debt	200,082	-	-	-	-	200,082	780	14,000	214,862
Depreciation and amortization	75,136	103,130	64,824	23,205		266,295	52,774	7,735	326,804
Total expenses	\$ 10,219,129	\$ 2,160,614	\$ 1,633,123	\$ 1,037,997	\$ 100,630	\$ 15,151,493	\$ 541,624	\$ 785,809	\$ 16,478,926

### STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS

# YEARS ENDED JUNE 30, 2021 AND 2020

	2022		2021		
CASH FLOWS FROM OPERATING ACTIVITIES					
Change in net assets	\$	326,085	\$	3,246,073	
Adjustments to reconcile change in net assets					
to net cash provided by operating activities					
Change in allowances for doubtful accounts	(	409,743)	(	81,188)	
Net realized and unrealized gain on investments		51,874	(	18,332)	
Change in fair value of interest rate swap	(	51,719)	(	38 <i>,</i> 395)	
Depreciation and amortization		353,907		326,804	
Gain from Paycheck Protection Program loan and interest forgiveness		-	(	2,036,803)	
Changes in operating assets and liabilities:					
Contract receivables		834,370	(	1,018,912)	
Pledge receivables	(	582,786)	(	162,663)	
Other assets	(	78,092)		84,210	
Accounts payable		276,701	(	45,431)	
Other liabilities		205,835		55,582	
Net Cash Provided By Operating Activities		926,432		310,945	
CASH FLOW FROM INVESTING ACTIVITIES					
Purchases of investments	(	444,746)		-	
Proceeds from sales of investments		310,393		-	
Purchases of property and equipment	(	436,523)	(	298,296)	
Net Cash Used In Investing Activities	(	570,876)	(	298,296)	
CASH FLOWS FROM FINANCING ACTIVITIES					
Principal payments on notes payable	(	126,933)	(	117,170)	
NET CHANGE IN CASH		228,623	(	104,521)	
CASH - BEGINNING OF YEAR		7,507,270		7,611,791	
CASH - END OF YEAR	\$	7,735,893	\$	7,507,270	
SUPPLEMENTAL DISCLOSURES OF CASH FLOW INFORMATION Interest paid	\$	83,222	\$	109,502	
SUPPLEMENTAL DISCLOSURE OF NON-CASH FINANCING ACTIVITIES Accrued interest forgiven	\$		\$	22,493	

#### NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

#### NOTE 1 – ORGANIZATION

Chinese American Service League, Inc. ("CASL" or "Agency"), an Illinois corporation, was incorporated in 1978 as a not-forprofit community-based social service agency with a mission of building on the wisdom of generations that catalyzes the transformation of individuals, families, and the community for an equitable future. This is achieved through comprehensive program activities that:

- Lead to family economic self-sufficiency
- Strengthen families
- Ease the cultural transitions of individuals and families as they integrate into American society
- Engage in advocacy to achieve positive social systemic change

CASL is a critical anchor for the greater Chicago community delivering impactful programs and services that preserve and nurture the connection that current and future generations have to their Chinese culture and heritage. Supported by CASL, our community members will live prosperous and empowered lives integrating the best of cultures.

The Agency provides services through the following major departments and programs:

<u>Senior Wellness and Independence:</u> CASL impacts the mental and physical health of community seniors, engaging them to live healthy, happy, independent and engaged lives through Adult Day Services, Senior Homecare Services and the Pine Tree Senior Council.

<u>Children and Youth Development</u>: CASL impacts children through an enriching multilingual environment that provides them with the skills to succeed at school while supporting families and their efforts to transition into American culture. Programming includes children 0 to 18 years old.

**Employment and Financial Empowerment:** CASL strengthens the community as a whole by enriching the economic power of its clients who contribute to it. When their financial needs are met, they are able to become highly productive members of society and are able to thrive. Programming includes Adult Employment, Culinary Training, Senior Employment and Housing and Financial Education.

<u>Community and Family Well-being</u>: CASL impacts the stability of the community by offering foundational services that safeguard individual and family needs such as Legal Clinic, Citizenship and Immigration, Wellness and Social Services and Basic Needs and Public Services.

<u>Health</u> Services: CASL's Behavioral Health and Clinical Services provides quality, person-centered, and culturally competent care to help families and individuals of all ages and backgrounds achieve healthy living.

Services within Other Programs are as follows:

<u>Center for Social Impact</u>: CASL promotes social impact in our communities by advancing data-driven solutions and equitable policy initiatives aimed at engaging and supporting CASL's departments and programs.

<u>Community Equity Research Center</u>: CASL's Community Equity Research Center ("CERC") promotes inclusion and community empowerment by using data to shape policy, advocacy, and education efforts. CERC is dedicated to increasing representation for Asian American and Native Hawaiian Pacific Islander (AANHPI) communities at the local and national policy level and provides strategic, data-informed recommendations to ensure equitable outcomes. CERC also works collaboratively with CASL's Center for Social Impact (CSI) to improve the well-being of our community and clients. We provide our departments and programs with the education, information, and support they need to successfully serve our diverse clients and communities.

#### NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

#### **NOTE 2 – SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES**

**Basis of Accounting.** The accompanying financial statements have been prepared on the accrual basis of accounting and accordingly reflect all significant receivables, payables, and other assets and liabilities.

*Financial Statement Presentation.* CASL is required to report information regarding its financial position and activities according to two classes of net assets: without donor restrictions and with donor restrictions.

<u>Without Donor Restrictions</u> - Amounts that are currently available for use in CASL's operations and for acquisition of property and equipment.

<u>With Donor Restrictions</u> - Amounts that are stipulated by donors for specific operating purposes, for use in future periods or to be maintained permanently by CASL.

**Revenue from Contracts with Customers.** Revenue is recognized when performance obligations under the terms of the contracts with customers, including government agencies on behalf of eligible individuals, are satisfied. Revenue from contracts with customers are recognized over time and consisted of the following components for the year ended June 30, 2022:

Governmental contracts	\$ 4,880,413
Long-term care service fees	8,416,711
Program service fees and other	674,987
	\$ 13,972,111

*Governmental Contracts* - Revenue recorded as governmental contracts are considered exchange transactions. CASL's governmental contracts are comprised of contracts with various governmental agencies providing childcare, adult day services and in-home care for seniors. Revenues are recognized when CASL satisfies the performance obligation by transferring the promised services to the customer in an amount that reflects the consideration that CASL is entitled to receive per contracts terms with the governmental agencies.

Long-term Care Service and Program Service Fees - Fee revenues are comprised of contracts with various private and governmental agencies to provide various services such as in-home aids, child-care and counseling services. Revenues are recognized when CASL has satisfied the terms of the contract by transferring the promised services to the customer in an amount that reflects the consideration that CASL is entitled to receive per contract terms with the customer.

*Practical Expedients* - CASL has adopted certain practical expedients with significant items disclosed herein. CASL has elected to apply the portfolio approach practical expedient allowed to evaluate contracts with customers that share the same revenue recognition patterns as the result of evaluating them as a group will have substantially the same result as evaluating them individually.

*Disaggregation of Revenue* – CASL's revenue under governmental contracts for the year ended June 30, 2022, consisted of approximately 85% of revenue from In-home care for seniors, 13% from childcare, and 2% from others. 91% of long-term care fee was for in-house aids and the remainder for adult day services. 35% of program service fees and other was senior related programs and remainder was other services.

CASL's revenue under governmental contracts for the year ended June 30, 2021, consisted of approximately 73% of revenue from In-home care for seniors, 13% from childcare, and 14% from others. 100% of long-term care fee was for in-house aids and the remainder for adult day services. 53% of program service fees was senior related programs and remainder was other services.

#### NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

#### NOTE 2 - SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (Continued)

**Contributions.** Contributions are recorded as increases in net assets with donor restrictions or increases in net assets without donor restrictions, depending on the existence or nature of any donor restrictions. Contributions received with donor-imposed restrictions limiting the use of the donated assets are reported as revenue with donor restrictions. When a donor restriction expires, that is, when a time restriction ends or purpose restriction is accomplished, net assets with donor restrictions are reclassified to net assets without donor restrictions and reported in the statements of activities as net assets released from restriction.

**Governmental Grants.** Revenue from governmental grants is considered contributions. CASL recognizes revenue when the conditions are met. CASL's governmental grants are comprised of grants awarded by multiple federal and state agencies totaling to \$3,087,185 and \$2,592,669 for the years ended June 30, 2022 and 2021, respectively. Any of the funders may, at their discretion, request reimbursement for expenses or return of funds, or both, as a result of noncompliance by CASL with the terms of the grants. Management believes that CASL is in compliance with all grants and that no amounts were due to grantors as of June 30, 2022 and 2021.

**Management Estimates and Assumptions.** The preparation of financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America ("GAAP") requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the amounts reported in the financial statements and accompanying notes. Actual results may differ from those estimates. Future events and their effects cannot be predicted with certainty; accordingly, accounting estimates require the exercise of judgment. Accounting estimates used in the preparation of these financial statements change as new events occur, as more experience is acquired, as additional information is obtained, and the operating environment changes.

**Functional Allocation of Expenses.** The costs of providing the various programs and other activities have been summarized on a functional basis in the statement of activities. Accordingly, certain costs have been allocated among program and supporting services on the basis of management estimates.

**Cash.** CASL maintains its cash in bank deposit accounts which, at times, may exceed federally insured limits. CASL has not experienced any losses in such accounts. Management believes that CASL is not exposed to any significant credit risk on cash. Cash and cash equivalents with an original maturity of ninety days or more that are considered a portion of investments are classified and reported as investments.

**Contract Receivables.** Contact receivables represent amounts due for various program services provided to funding agencies and others. The allowance for doubtful accounts is determined based on historical experience and analysis of specific accounts. Uncollectible amounts are charged to bad debt expense when that determination is made. The allowance for doubtful accounts was approximately \$551,500 and \$157,200 as of June 30, 2022 and 2021, respectively. Gross contract receivables and the allowance for doubtful accounts were \$2,200,726 and \$90,000 as of July 1, 2020.

**Promises to Give.** Contributions are recognized when a donor makes a promise to give to the Agency that is, in substance, unconditional. Donor-restricted contributions are reported as increases in net assets with donor restrictions depending on the nature of the restrictions. When a restriction expires, that is, when a time restriction ends or purpose restriction is accomplished, net assets with donor restrictions are reclassified to net assets without donor restrictions and reported in the statements of activities as net assets releases from restriction. The Agency uses the allowance method to determine uncollectible unconditional promises receivable. The allowance is based on prior years' experience and management's analysis of specific promises made.

*Investments.* Investments are presented in the financial statements at fair value. Investment income, realized gains (losses), and change in unrealized gains (losses) are reflected in the statements of activities. Investments received as contributions are recorded at fair value at the date of receipt.

#### NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

#### NOTE 2 - SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (Concluded)

*Investments* (Concluded). CASL's investment portfolio is subject to various risks, such as interest rate, credit and overall market volatility. Because of these risks, it is possible that changes in the fair value of investments may occur and that such changes could materially affect CASL's financial statements.

**Property and Equipment.** Property and equipment are stated at cost, except for donated assets, which are recorded at fair value at the time of receipt. Additions and improvements to existing property and equipment over \$10,000 during the year are capitalized, while general maintenance and repairs are charged to expense. Depreciation and amortization are computed using the straight-line method over the estimated useful lives of the related assets. For building and improvements, lives range from 5 to 40 years, vehicles and other, lives for 5 years, and for equipment, lives range from 3 to 10 years.

**Interest Rate Swap.** CASL's interest rate swap is recognized as a liability and measured at fair value. Any change in fair value is recognized immediately in earnings. In order to present the interest expense at the fixed amount paid, the periodic settlement payments are recorded as interest expense and are included as operating expenses in the statements of activities. See Note 6 for further disclosures.

**Income Taxes.** CASL is a not-for-profit organization as described in Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code and is exempt from federal and state income taxes excluding any income not related to its tax-exempt purpose. Accordingly, no provision for income taxes has been recorded in the accompanying financial statements.

*Liquidity and Availability.* The following reflects CASL's financial assets as of the balance sheet date, reduced by amounts not available for general expenditures because of contractual and donor-imposed restrictions. As of June 30, 2022, CASL had approximately \$10,246,000 of financial assets available within one year of the balance sheet date to meet cash needs for general expenditures which was computed as follows:

	Ju	une 30, 2022
Total assets at year end	\$	15,835,299
Less unavailable for general expenditures within one year:		
Non-financial assets		3,887,488
Assets with donor limitations		1,118,765
Assets with board imposed limitations		582,939
Financial assets available to meet cash needs for general expenditures within one year	\$	10,246,107

**Recent Accounting Pronouncements.** In February 2016, FASB issued Accounting Standards Update ("ASU") 2016-02, *Leases (Topic 842)*. FASB issued ASU 2016-02 to increase transparency and comparability among organizations by recognizing lease assets and lease liabilities on the balance sheet and disclosing key information about leasing arrangements. Certain qualitative and quantitative disclosures are required, as well as a retrospective recognition and measurement of impacted leases. In June 2020, FASB issued ASU 2020-05, *Revenue from Contracts with Customers (Topic 606) and Leases (Topic 842): Deferral of the Effective Dates for Certain Entities*, which deferred the effective date of ASU 2016-02 to annual reporting periods beginning after December 15, 2021, with early adoption permitted. Management is currently evaluating this standard.

In June 2016, FASB issued ASU 2016-13, *Financial Instruments-Credit Losses (Topic 326): Measurement of Credit Losses on Financial Instruments,* to revise the criteria for the measurement, recognition, and reporting of credit losses on financial instruments to be recognized when expected. This update is effective for fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2022, with early adoption permitted. Management is currently evaluating this standard.

#### NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

#### NOTE 3 – PROPERTY AND EQUIPMENT

Property and equipment consisted of the following as of June 30:

	 2022	 2021
Land	\$ 449,403	\$ 449,403
Building	6,732,065	6,732,065
Building improvements	788,475	131,987
Vehicles	289,736	236,842
Furniture and equipment	161,967	161,967
Assets not placed in service	25,436	298,294
Other	 160,740	 160,740
	8,607,822	8,171,298
Less: Accumulated depreciation and amortization	 4,720,334	 4,366,426
	\$ 3,887,488	\$ 3,804,872

#### **NOTE 4 – FAIR VALUE MEASUREMENTS**

FASB Accounting Standard Codification ("ASC") 820, Fair Value Measurements and Disclosure, provides the framework for measuring fair value. The framework provides a fair value hierarchy that prioritizes the inputs to valuation techniques used to measure fair value. The hierarchy gives the highest priority to unadjusted quoted prices in active markets for identical assets and liabilities (level 1 measurements) and the lowest priority to unobservable inputs (level 3 measurements). The three levels of the fair value hierarchy under FASB ASC 820 are described as follows:

*Level 1.* Inputs to the valuation methodology are unadjusted quoted prices for identical assets and liabilities in active markets that CASL has the ability to access.

*Level 2.* Inputs to the valuation methodology include the following:

- Quoted prices for similar assets or liabilities in active market;
  - Quoted prices for identical or similar assets or liabilities in inactive markets;
- Inputs other than quoted prices that are observable for the asset or liability;
- Inputs that are derived principally from or corroborated by observable market data by correlation or other means.
- *Level 3.* Inputs to the valuation methodology are unobservable and significant to the fair value measurement.

The assets or liability's fair value measurement level within the fair value hierarchy is based on the lowest level of any input that is significant to the fair value measurement. Valuation techniques used need to maximize the use of observable inputs and minimize the use of unobservable inputs.

Following is a description of the valuation methodologies used for assets measured at fair value. There have been no changes in the methodologies used as of June 30, 2022 and 2021.

#### NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

#### NOTE 4 - FAIR VALUE MEASUREMENTS (Continued)

**Alternative Investments.** Investments in hedge funds and real estate funds are reported at fair value based on net asset values ("NAV") provided by the external investment manager as of the date of their most recent audited financial statements, adjusted for cash receipts, cash disbursements and other anticipated income or loss through CASL's fiscal year end. The NAVs of the investment funds are determined on the accrual basis of accounting in conformity with GAAP and used as a practical expedient. The managers utilize standard valuation procedures and policies to assess the fair value of the underlying investment holdings to derive NAV. Accordingly, the estimated fair values may differ significantly from the values that would have been used had a ready market existed for these investments. The fair value of CASL's investments in investment limited partnerships generally represents the amount CASL would expect to receive if it were to liquidate its investment in the investment limited partnerships excluding any redemption charges that may apply.

**Interest Rate Swap Agreement.** The agreement is not traded on an exchange and is recorded at fair value based on a variety of observable inputs, including contractual terms, interest rate curves, yield curves, credit curves, measure of volatility, and correlations of such inputs. Valuation adjustments may be made in the determination of fair value, which was obtained by an independent third-party advisor. These adjustments include amounts to reflect counterparty credit quality and liquidity risk. A schedule of potential counterparty risk was also provided by an independent third-party advisor. Management's assessment of the maximum exposure assumed the counterparty had no claims-paying ability and had not posted collateral with a third party.

The preceding methods described may produce a fair value calculation that may not be indicative of net realizable value or reflective of future fair values. Furthermore, although CASL believes the valuation methods are appropriate and consistent with other market participants, the use of different methodologies or assumptions to determine the fair value of certain financial instruments could result in a different fair value measurement at the reporting date.

The inputs or methodology used for valuing financial instruments are not necessarily an indication of the risks associated with investing in those instruments.

The following table summarizes investments according to the fair value hierarchy as of June 30, 2022 and 2021.

		Assets at Fair Value as of June 30, 2022						
	Level 1	Level 2	Level 3	NAV	Total			
ASSETS:								
Alternative Investments: Investment in PEP	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 423,225	\$ 423,225			
LIABILITIES:								
Interest rate swap agreement	\$ -	\$ 117	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 117			

#### NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

#### Assets at Fair Value as of June 30, 2021 Level 2 Level 3 NAV Total Level 1 ASSETS: Alternative Investments: \$ \$ \$ Ś 33.281 Ś 33.281 Investment in PEP Prudential annuity 307,465 307,465 \$ \$ \$ 340,746 \$ 340,746 \$ LIABILITIES: Interest rate swap agreement \$ 51,386 \$ \$ \$ 51,386 Ş

#### NOTE 4 - FAIR VALUE MEASUREMENTS (Concluded)

#### NOTE 5 – NOTES PAYABLE

**Bank Note Payable.** In August 2002, the Agency issued through the Illinois Development Finance Authority its secured note ("Note") in the principal amount of \$5,000,000. The Agency obtained the Note proceeds through the issuance and sale of its Variable Rate Demand Revenue Bonds (Chinese American Service League Project) series 2002 ("Bond"). The Note proceeds were used by the Agency to finance the costs of the acquisition, construction and equipping of the Agency's community service center.

On May 1, 2016, US Bank National Association and the Agency renewed and extended the outstanding principal balance of the Bond in the amount of \$2,929,232 to December 1, 2022. Shortly thereafter, the Agency entered into an interest rate swap agreement with US Bank through December 1, 2022, at the end of which the Bond may be remarketed. The weighted average interest rate was 3.66% and 3.56% for the years ended June 30, 2022 and 2021, respectively. The outstanding Note balance was \$2,208,588 and \$2,335,521 as of June 30, 2022 and 2021, respectively. CASL paid off the note in October 2022.

Interest paid on the Note amounted to \$83,222 and \$109,502 for the years ended June 30, 2022 and 2021, respectively. The Agency may not incur any indebtedness other than as specifically permitted in the Agreement. The Note is secured by the Agency's land and building, improvements, equipment and fixtures, and certain rights, interests, and judgement as defined in a Mortgage and Security Agreement between the Agency and US Bank.

**PPP Loan.** On May 4, 2020, the Agency received loan proceeds in the amount of \$2,014,310 under the Paycheck Protection Program ("PPP"). The PPP, established as part of the Coronavirus Aid, Relief and Economic Security Act ("CARES Act"), provides for loans to qualifying businesses for amounts up to 2.5 times of the average monthly payroll expenses of the qualifying business. The PPP loan was forgiven in 2021 and has been recorded as a gain from forgiveness in the statement of activities for the year ended June 30, 2021.

#### NOTE 6 – INTEREST RATE SWAP

CASL had an interest rate swap agreement, which is considered a derivative financial instrument. CASL did not utilize interest rate swap or other similar financial instruments for trading or other speculative purposes. The counterparty for these swap agreements was US Bank, a major financial institution with which CASL also has other financial relationships.

#### NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

#### NOTE 6 - INTEREST RATE SWAP (Concluded)

The principal objective of the swap agreement was to minimize the risks associated with financing activities by reducing the impact of changes in interest rates on floating rate debt. This swap agreement was a contract to exchange fixed interest payments for the floating rate interest received over the life of the swap agreement without the exchange of the underlying notional amounts.

The agreement limited the interest rate exposure to 1.650% on a notional amount of \$3,368,689 and was to expire on December 1, 2022. CASL was exposed to credit loss in the event of nonperformance with the interest rate swap agreements; however, CASL does not have any nonperformance. CASL terminated the swap agreement in October 2022 in conjunction with the payoff of the underlying note payable.

#### NOTE 7 – LINE OF CREDIT

The Agency has a \$2,000,000 line of credit agreement with US Bank maturing on December 31, 2023. Borrowing under the line bears interest at 30 day SOFR plus 1.50% (3.00% at June 30, 2022). There was no outstanding balance on this line of credit as of June 30, 2022 and 2021.

#### **NOTE 8 – PLEDGE RECEIVABLES**

Unconditional promises to give consisted of the following as of June 30:

	2022		2021		
Unrestricted promises Less: Unamortized discount Less: Allowance for doubtful accounts	\$ ( (	875,684 17,028) 29,500)	\$ ( (	247,635 2,765) 14,000)	
	\$	829,156	\$	230,870	
Amount due in Less than one year	Ś	464,517	\$	83,370	
One to four years		364,639		147,500	
	\$	829,156	\$	230,870	

Unconditional promises to give due in more than one year are recognized at fair value, using present value techniques and a discount rate of daily treasury yield plus one percent, averaging 0.85%, when the donor makes an unconditional promise to give to the Agency.

#### **NOTE 9 – EXCESS PAYMENT LIABILITIES**

In the course of providing services to its clients and being paid for those services by the respective State agencies and managed care organizations, at times CASL is inadvertently overpaid for its programs. CASL recognizes these overpayments as liabilities and works with the respective organizations to resolve the discrepancies. Approximately \$519,000 and \$580,000 of potential overpayments from State agencies and managed care organizations was included in accrued liabilities as of June 30, 2022 and 2021, respectively.

#### NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

#### **NOTE 10 – RETIREMENT PLANS**

**Defined Contribution Plan.** The Agency has a defined-contribution retirement plan which covers all eligible employees. Employer contributes a 3% Safe Harbor Non-Elective contribution. In addition, the Agency can make discretionary matching and also non-matching contributions for eligible employees with the rates to be determined by the Board of Directors each year. Contributions to this plan were \$258,270 and \$208,608 for the years ended June 30, 2022 and 2021, respectively.

**Deferred Compensation Plan.** In December 2016, the Agency established a Non-Qualified Deferred Compensation Plan ("NQDC") for the benefit of the retiring President who had served the Agency since inception. The benefit became vested on the day the NQDC was established. The NQDC benefits were paid in full and the plan terminated during the year ended June 30, 2022.

#### NOTE 11 - NET ASSETS WITH DONOR RESTRICTIONS

Net assets with donor restrictions are restricted for the following purposes or periods:

		2022	2021		
Subject to expenditure for specified purpose	\$	357,460	\$	379,657	
Subject to the passage of time and specified purpose		352,149		965	
Not subject to spending policy and appropriation		409,156		255,327	
	\$	1,118,765	\$	635,949	

#### NOTE 12 – CONCENTRATIONS

For the year ended June 30, 2022, approximately 21% of revenue and 18% of contract receivables were related to the Illinois Department of Aging and approximately 41% of revenue and 64% of contract receivables were related to Managed Care Organizations.

For the year ended June 30, 2021, approximately 20% of revenue and 25% of contract receivables were for the Illinois Department on Aging and approximately 38% of revenue and 50% of contract receivables were from Managed Care Organizations.

#### NOTE 13 – SUBSEQUENT EVENTS

As stated in Note 5 and Note 6, CASL paid off the note and terminated the swap agreement in October 2022. Management has evaluated all known subsequent events from June 30, 2022 through November 17, 2022, the date the accompanying financial statements were available to be issued, and is not aware of any material subsequent events occurring during this period that have not been disclosed in the notes to the financial statements.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION

# SCHEDULE OF EXPENDITURES OF FEDERAL AWARDS

# YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2022

US. Department of Homeland Security         200CTT00137-01-00         97.010         5         115.313           US. Department of Homeland Security         115.313         115.313         115.313           US. Department of Homeland Security         115.313         115.313         115.313           US. Department of Homeland Security         115.313         115.313         115.313           US. Department of Homeland Security         10.355         115.313         115.313           US. Department of Homeland Security         10.355         115.313         115.313           US. Department of Homeland Security         10.355         10.358         159.213           US. Department of Homeland Security         10.358         17.233         110.358         17.233           Total U.S. Department of Agriculture         17.3067         10.358         17.233           Total U.S. Department of Agriculture         17.3067         10.358         132.031           Pass Homel Community College Board         10.358         132.031         133.2031           Department of Homeland Security         33.000         38.880         133.2031           Pass Homel Community College Board         130.262         133.262         133.262           CDEC Cluture         33.000         38.880	Federal Grantor	Annual Contribution Contract #	Program or Award CFDA#	Federal Awards Expended
Total U.S. Department of Homeland Security     115,323       US. Department of Apploidure     Part Money Regions Tom       Prest Money Regions Tom     10,551       Billionis Collition for Immegrate and Refuge Rights     10,557       SNAP Initiative (SNAP Cluster)     10,557       Millionis State Board of Education     10,557       Collidiand Adult Gree Good Program     15016575700       Illinois Department of Apploiture     173,067       U.S. Department of Apploiture     173,067       U.S. Department of Relation of Department of Apploiture     173,067       U.S. Department of Relation of Department of Apploiture     133,2,031       Department of Health and Human Services     34,002     92,4,00       U.S. Department of Health and Human Services     34,002     93,2,031       Delice Instruction & Literary Services     34,002     93,2,031       Decision Department of Family and Support Services     93,596     335,778       Difficion Addition of Graphic Services     93,596     33,5778       Difficion Addition of Collider     93,396     33,5778       Billiobi Addition for Mails and Support Services     20,592     20,502       Colleage Department of Family and Support Services     33,596     33,5778       Dillicol Addition of				<b>.</b>
U.S. Department of Agriculture Pass through programs from Illinois Scattion for Immigrant and Relugee Rights Structure Tool State Board of Education Illinois Department of Agriculture III. Inter Food Program ID State Board of Education Illinois Community College Board Illinois Control of Family and Support Services Chicago Department of Hamily And Support Services Chicago Departm	Citizenship and Integration Direct Services Grant	20CICE100137-01-00	97.010	\$ 115,313
Prise through programs from Illinois Calitor for Irmingrant and Refugee Rights Share Collaborative WIC Collaborative Child and Adult Care Food Program Child and Adult Care Food Program Total U.S. Department of Agriculture U.S. Department of Agriculture Child and Human Services U.S. Department of Hacht and Human Services Child and Human Services U.S. Department of Hacht and Human Services Child and Adult Care Food Program Differences U.S. Department of Hacht and Human Services U.S. Department of Hacht and Human Services Child and Adult Care Program Differences Child and Adult Care Program Differences U.S. Department of Hacht and Human Services U.S. Department of Hacht and Human Services Child and Adult Care Program Differences Child and Adult Care Program Differences Child Care Assistance Program Networks Tom Northwestern University Past through Drockits Disonse Program Northwestern University Past through Checkitst based implementation Child Care Assistance Program National Children Child Care Assistance Program National Children Children Child Care Assistance Program National Children Child Care Assistance Program National Children Children National Children Children Children Children National Children Children National Children Children National Children Children Children Assistance Program National Children Children National Children Children National Children Children National Children Children National Children Children National Children Children Children Children National Children Children National	Total U.S. Department of Homeland Security			115,313
Hillinois Department of Human Services to Hillinois Calitor for Inningant and Relique Rights SAPA Initiative (SAPA Cluster) 10.551 10.000 Hillinois State Board of Education 10.016 and Aud. Care Food Program 10.016 and Aud. Care Food Program 10.016 and Aud. Care Food Program 10.016 and Aud. Care Food Program 10.015 Department of Agriculture 10.000 10.016 and Aud. Care Food Program 10.015 Department of Agriculture 10.000 10.016 and Aud. Care Food Program 10.015 Department of Agriculture 10.000 10.016 Department of Institution Buttersoy Services 10.000 10.016 Department of Institution Buttersoy Services 10.000 10.016 Department of Institution Buttersoy Services 10.000 10.016 Department of Family and Support Services 10.016 Department of Housing Aussitance Program 10.016 Department of Housing Aussitance Program 10.016 Department of Housing Aussitance Program 10.016 Department of Housing Counselling Aussitance Program 10.016 Depart				
Illinois Coaliton for Immigrant and Refugee RightsNUC Collaborative10.55732.0615WC Collaborative10.55732.0615WC Collaborative10.55859.219WC Collaborative10.55859.219WC Collaborative10.55821.233Child and Aduit Care Food ProgramSDA 121201110.55871.236Total U.S. Department of Agriculture173.067173.067173.067U.S. Department of Agriculture173.067173.067173.067U.S. Department of Kautain Adus Care Food Program84.00292.42092.420U.S. Department of Hauth Adus Care Food Program90.0DP10044-01-0093.470332.031Witter I Statution & Literary Services90.0DP10044-01-0093.470332.031Coll Statution & Literary Services93.596335.778Childs Department of Family and Support Services93.596335.778Childs Department of Family and Support Services34.8805.199Child Care Assistance Program93.59633.578Willineis Action for Children93.59633.578Willineis Action for Children93.59633.578Willineis Action for Children Regram60055669 CAS93.3935.199Total of U.S. Department of Hauth And Human Services724.94032.582Child Care Assistance Program200-HUDHC1014.16932.585Child Care Assistance Program300-HUDHC2014.16932.585Child Care Assistance Program300-HUDHC2014.16932.				
SNAP initiative (SNAP Classer)       10.551       33.615         Illinois State Board of Education       105.057       10.000         Illinois Department of Agricouture       10.558       55.219         Illinois Department of Agricouture       172.283       17.233         Total U.S. Department of Agricouture       172.283       17.233         U.S. Department of Education       172.067       17.2007         Pass through programs from       Billinois Community College Board       84.002       92.420         U.S. Department of Health and Human Services       84.002       92.420         U.S. Department of Health and Human Services       84.002       92.420         U.S. Department of Health and Human Services       84.002       92.420         U.S. Department of Health and Human Services       93.600       38.800         Chick ago Department of Health and Human Services       93.596       335.778         Illinois Chick Coll Coll Coll Coll Coll Coll Coll Col				
Wit Collaborative10.55710.000Illinois State Board of Education1501657590010.55859.219Illinois Department of AgingSDA 121201110.55871.233Total U.S. Department of Agriculture173.067173.067U.S. Department of Agriculture173.067173.067U.S. Department of Agriculture173.06710.558U.S. Department of Agriculture84.00292.420U.S. Department of Agriculture for Chicago's Chinese American Older90.00P10044 01.0093.470Direct Instruction & Literary Services90.00P10044 01.0093.470332.031CAN'S Athebiener's Disase Program Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older90.00P10044 01.0093.470332.031Chicago Department of Family and Support Services93.596335.77633.680CCC Cluster93.596335.77833.69038.880CCC Cluster93.59633.577834.830Northwestorn University93.59633.577834.830Northwestorn University93.59633.577834.830Northwestorn University93.59633.577834.830Northwestorn University93.59633.577834.830Northwestorn University72.454.64093.3935.199Northwestorn University93.5965.1995.199Northwestorn University72.454.64060056069 CAS93.3935.199Northwestorn University72.454.64060056069 CAS93.3935.199Northwestorn University <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td>10.561</td><td>32.615</td></td<>			10.561	32.615
Child and Adult Care Food Program15016575P0010.55839.219Illinois Department of AgricSDA 121201110.55871.233Total U.S. Department of Agriculture				,
Illinois Department of Aging Child and Adult Care Food ProgramSDA 121201110.55871,233Total U.S. Department of Adjuicture173,067U.S. Department of Education Direct Instruction & Litteracy Services84.00292,420U.S. Department of Health and Human Services84.00292,420U.S. Department of Health and Human Services80.00293.470Direct Instruction & Litteracy Services90.0DP/0044-01.0093.470Discusse Program Instructe for Chicago's Chinese American Older90.0DP/0044-01.0093.470Pass Dritago Department of Family and Support Services93.59633.5778Chicago Department of Family and Support Services93.59613.052Chicago Department of Health and Human Services274,94033.5778Ullinois Action for Children93.59613.052Subtotal CCDF Cluster274,94032.526V.S. Department of Health and Human Services274,940Chicago Department of Family And Support Services274,940Chicago Department of Family And Support Services274,940U.D. Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC1914.169Autor of Housing and Urban Development40.05240.552Chicago Department of Family AS S	Illinois State Board of Education			
Child and Aduit Care Food ProgramSDA 121201110.55871.233Total U.S. Department of Agriculture173.067U.S. Department of Education Pass through programs from Ullines Mutual Ad Sascitation Direct Instruction & Uteracy Services84.00292.420U.S. Department of Health and Human Services CASL's Alternier's Discase Forgram Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older Head Start and Early Head Start Program (Head Start Cluster)90.ADP10044-01.0093.470332.031Chicago Department of Family and Support Services Head Start and Early Head Start Program (Head Start Cluster)93.60038.880CCDE Cluster93.596335.578335.778Illinois Action for Children Chicago Department of Family and Support Services Chicago Department of Family and Support Services Chicago Department of Family and Support Services348.830Northwestern University Pratient Marigutica 2-0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling Newigation through Checklist-based implementation60056069 CAS93.3935.199Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724.5400300.HUDHC1914.16932.582CDBG - Entitlement of Family & Support Services Chicago Department of Housing and Urban Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300.HUDHC1914.16932.582CDBG - Entitlement of Family & Support Services Chicago Department of Pamily & Support Services <td>•</td> <td>15016575P00</td> <td>10.558</td> <td>59,219</td>	•	15016575P00	10.558	59,219
Total U.S. Department of Agriculture       173,067         U.S. Department of Education Prass through programs from Ullinois Community College Board Chinese Mutual Aid Association Direct instruction & Uteracy Services       84.002       92,420         U.S. Department of Health and Human Services CASI'S Alzhelmer'S Disease Program Initiative for Chicago'S Chinese American Older Pass through programs from Chicago Department of Family and Support Services Head Start and Early Head Start Program Chicago Department of Family and Support Services Chicago Department of Family and Support Services Chicago Department of Family and Support Services Chicago Department of Family and Support Services Child Care Assistance Program Child Care Assistance Program Patient Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation Cure Assistance Program Patient Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation Cure Partment of Health and Human Services Child Gare Assistance Program Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation Cure Partment of Health and Human Services Cure Cure Chicago Department of Health and Human Services Cure Partment of Housing Counseling Assistance Program National Coalition for Asian Pacific American Community Development HuD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program National Coalition for Asian Pacific American Community Development HuD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program Strong Pacific Training and Pacement Services Employment Preparation and Placement Services Employment Preparation and Placement Services Chicago Department of Planing & Development Hub Comprehensive Housing Counseling Certer (HCC) Patie Pacific Training and Placement Pro		SDA 1212011	10 558	71 233
U.S. Department of Education Pass through programs from Illinois Community, College Baard Chinese Mutual Aid Association Direct Instruction & Literacy Services U.S. Department of Health and Human Services CASL'S Athelimer's Disease Program Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older Pass through programs from Chicago Department of Family and Support Services Head Start and Early Head Start Program Chicago Department of Family and Support Services Chicago Department of Family and Support Services Subtotal CCDF Cluster Subtotal CCDF Cluster <b>Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services</b> <b>Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services</b> <b>Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services</b> <b>CDBG - Entitlement of Analy Back Community Development</b> HUD Comprehensive Housing Courseling Assistance Program Subtotal Coaling Courseling Assistance Program CDBG - Entitlement of analy & Support Services CDBG - Entitlement of Pamily & Support Services CDBG - Entitlement of Pamily & Support Services Employment Preparation and Placement Program Secords Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program Secords Hubing Counseling Services Second Second Placement Program Secords Hubing Counseling Center (HCC) Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster		30A 1212011	10.558	
Prise through programs from Illinois Community College Board Chinese Mutual Aid Association Direct Instruction & Literacy Services CASL's Athehmer's Disease Program Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older CASL's Athehmer's Disease Program Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older CASL's Athehmer's Disease Program Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older CASL's Athehmer's Disease Program Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older Pass through programs from CCDF Cluster CCDF Cluster CCDF Cluster CCDF Cluster CCDF Cluster CLicago Department of Family and Support Services CLicago Equationed To Family and Support Services CLicage Department of Children CCDF Cluster CLicage Cluster Subtotal CCDF Cluster Subtotal CCDF Cluster Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services U.S. Department of Health and Human Services CLicage Department of Acalier Services CLicage Department of Acalier Services CLicage Department of Health and Human Services U.S. Department of Health and Human Services CCDFG Cluster Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services CCDFG - Entitlement Grants Cluster CCDFG - Entitlement of Asian Pacific American Community Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program 300-HUDHCL0 14.169 32.582 CCDFG - Entitlement Grants Cluster CCDFG - Entitlement Franzition and Placement Services Employment Preparation and Plac	Total U.S. Department of Agriculture			173,067
Illinois Community College Board       24.002       92,420         US. Department of Health and Human Services       90ADP10044-01-00       93.470       332,031         CASL's Althemer's Disease Program Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older       90ADP10044-01-00       93.470       332,031         CASL's Althemer's Disease Program Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older       90ADP10044-01-00       93.470       332,031         CASL's Althemer's Disease Program Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older       90ADP10044-01-00       93.470       332,031         Chicago Department of Family and Support Services       Head Start Program (Head Start Cluster)       93.596       335,778         Chicago Department of Family and Support Services       93.596       13.052       348,830         Chicago Department of Family and Support Services       93.596       13.052         Chicago Department of Health and Human Services       724,940       348,830         Northwestern University       Pattern Knwigation 2.0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling       800.400.400.400.400.400.400.400.400.400.				
Chinese Mutual Ad Association Direct instruction & Uteracy Services84.00292,420U.S. Department of Health and Human Services Chicago Department of Family and Support Services Chicago Department of Child Care Assistance Program Child Care Assistance Program Subtotal CCDF Cluster Subtotal CCDF Cluster348,830Northwestern University Patient Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program Biotator Sciences Employment Preparation and Placement Services Employment Preparation and Placement Services Employment Preparation and Placement Program Biotator Sciences300-HUDHC19 Biotator Biotator Biotator Biotator Biotator Biotator Biotator <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>				
Direct instruction & Literacy Services     84.002     92,420       US. Department of Health and Human Services     90ADP10044-01-00     93.470     332,031       CASL's Althibumer's Disassed program Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older     90ADP10044-01-00     93.470     332,031       CASL's Althibumer's Disassed program Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older     90ADP10044-01-00     93.470     332,031       Chicago Department of Family and Support Services     93.596     335,778     335,778       Ullinois Cation for Children     93.596     335,578     348,830       Child Care Assistance Program     93.596     33,595     31,052       Subtotal CCDF Cluster     348,830     348,830       Northwestern University     Patent Navigation University     Patent Navigation 2:0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling     30056069 CAS     93.393     5,199       Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services     724,940     41.169     8,000       HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program     300-HUDHC19     14.169     32,582       CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster     40.582     41.314     41.314       Chicago Department of Family & Support Services     85779     14.218     44,314       Employment Preparation and Placement Services     85779     14.218     30,29,894       Industry-Specific Training				
CASLS Alzheimer's Disease Program Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older90ADPI0044-01-0093.470332,031Pass through programs from93.60038,880CCDF Cluster93.60038,880CCDF Cluster93.596335,778Illinois Action for Children93.596335,778Illinois Action for Children348,830348,830Northwestern University94.597344,830Patient Navigation 2.0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation60056059 CAS93.3935,199Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940U.D. Department of Health and Human Services40,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster41,398Industry-Specific Training and Placement Services85779Employment Preparation and Placement Services85779Employment Preparation and Placement Services85779Employment Preparation and Placement Services94206Employment Preparation and Placement Program85675<			84.002	92,420
CASLS Alzheimer's Disease Program Initiative for Chicago's Chinese American Older90ADPI0044-01-0093.470332,031Pass through programs from93.60038,880CCDF Cluster93.60038,880CCDF Cluster93.596335,778Illinois Action for Children93.596335,778Illinois Action for Children348,830348,830Northwestern University94.597344,830Patient Navigation 2.0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation60056059 CAS93.3935,199Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940U.D. Department of Health and Human Services40,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster41,398Industry-Specific Training and Placement Services85779Employment Preparation and Placement Services85779Employment Preparation and Placement Services85779Employment Preparation and Placement Services94206Employment Preparation and Placement Program85675<				
Pass through programs from       93.600       38,880         CCDP Cluster       93.600       38,880         CCDP Cluster       93.595       335,778         Illinois Action for Children       93.595       335,778         Child Care Assistance Program       93.595       31,052         Subtotal CCDF Cluster       348,830         Northwestern University       94.100       348,830         Northwestern University       Patient Navigation 10: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling, Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation       60056069 CAS       93.393       5,199         Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services       724,940       724,940         U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development       HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program       300-HUDHC19       14.169       32,582         U.S. Department of Family Assistance Program       300-HUDHC19       14.169       32,582       40,582         CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster       40,582       40,582       40,582       41,314       41,338         Industry-Specific Training and Placement Services       85779       14,218       44,314       41,338       30,021         Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program       85675       14,218       41,338       30,027       14,218				
Chicago Department of Family and Support Services CLB classical consense of Program (Head Start Cluster) 93.600 38.880 CCDF Cluster 93.596 335,778 Chicago Department of Family and Support Services Chicago Department of Family and Support Services 93.596 335,778 Illinois Action for Children 93.596 13.052 Subtotal CCDF Cluster 93.596 13.052 Subtotal CCDF Cluster 348,830 Northwestern University Patient Navigation 2.0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation 60056069 CAS 93.393 5,199 Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 724,940 U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 744,940 HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program 300-HUDHC19 14.169 8,000 HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program 300-HUDHC19 14.169 32.582 CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster 40,582 CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster 85779 14.218 44,314 Employment Preparation and Placement Services 85779 14.218 44,314 Employment Preparation and Placement Services 85779 14.218 44,314 Employment Preparation and Placement Services 85779 14.218 44,314 Employment Preparation and Placement Program 85675 14.218 29,894 Transitional Job Training AD Bacement Program 94206 14		90ADPI0044-01-00	93.470	332,031
Head Start and Early Head Start Program (Head Start Cluster)93.60038,880CCEP Cluster93.596335,778Child Care Assistance Program93.596335,778Child Care Assistance Program93.59613.052Subtotal CCDF Cluster348,830Northwestern University Patient Navigation 2.0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling Navigation through Checklist-based implementation60056069 CAS93.3935.199Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940724,940U.S. Department of Health and Funder Community Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC1914.1698,000Nothwestern Pass through programs from HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC1914.16932,282CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,58244,314Chicago Department of Flacement Services8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21830,027Industry-Specific Training and Placement Services8577914.21830,027Chicago Department of Planning & Development Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,343Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,342Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,540Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,540Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,540Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></td<>				
CCDF ClusterSubtractChicago Department of Family and Support Services93.596335.778Illinois Action for Children93.59613.052Subtotal CCDF Cluster348,830Northwestern UniversityPatient Navigation 2.0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation60056069 CAS93.993Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC1914.169Ag.S258222.582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,582Chicago Department of Family & Support Services8577914.218Chicago Department of Family & Support Services8577914.218Chicago Department of Family & Support Services8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21844,334Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21844,394Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21844,394Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21835,741Chicago Department of Flaming and Placement Program8567514.21835,741Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,843At 14.28624,26034,27435,741Chicago Department of Planning & Development8567514.21834,843Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,843<			93 600	38 880
Child Care Assistance Program93.596335,778Illinois Action for Children Child Care Assistance Program93.59613.052Subtotal CCDF Cluster348,830Northwestern University Patient Navigation 1.0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation60056069 CAS93.3935,199Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC1914.1698,000HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC2014.16932,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster Chicago Department of Family & Support Services Employment Preparation and Placement Program8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Program8567514.21830,924Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21830,924Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21830,924Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21830,924Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21824,540Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21823,492Subtotal CDB - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td>55.000</td> <td>50,000</td>			55.000	50,000
Illinois Action for Children93.59613,052Child Care Assistance Program93.59613,052Subtotal CCDF Cluster348,830Northwestern University Patient Navigation 2.0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling Navigation through Checklist-based implementation60056069 CAS93.3935,199Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development Pass through programs from National Coalition for Asian Pacific American Community Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC1914.1698,000HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC2014.16932,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,582Chicago Department of Family & Support Services8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Program8567514.21830,027Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21835,741Chicago Department of Planning & Development Services9420614.21835,741Chicago Department of Planning & Development Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21814,546Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765				
Child Care Assistance Program93.59613,052Subtotal CCDF Cluster348,830Northwestern University Patient Navigation 2.0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation60056069 CAS93.3935,199Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC1914.1698,000National Coalition for Asian Pacific American Community Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC1914.1698,000CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,5826577914.21844,314Chicago Department of Family & Support Services8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21844,314Industry-Specific Training and Placement Services8577914.21830,027Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21830,8741Chicago Department of Planning & Development Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765			93.596	335,778
Subtotal CCDF Cluster     348,830       Northwestern University Patient Navigation 2.0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation     60056069 CAS     93.393     5,199       Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services     724,940     724,940       U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program     300-HUDHC19     14.169     8,000       HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program     300-HUDHC20     14.169     32,582       CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster     40,582     40,582     60057     14.218     44,314       Employment Preparation and Placement Services     85779     14.218     44,314       Employment Preparation and Placement Program     85675     14.218     30,027       Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program     85675     14.218     30,927       Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program     85675     14.218     30,5741       Chicago Department of Planning & Development     9206     14.218     34,8133       Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors     94206     14.218     34,8133       Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors     94206     14.218     24,404       Housing Counseling Center (HCC)     94174     14.21			00 500	10.050
Northwestern University Patient Navigation 2.0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation60056069 CAS93.3935,199Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development Pass through programs from Nutional Coalition for Asian Pacific American Community Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC1914,1698,000Motional Coalition for Asian Pacific American Community Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC1914,16932,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster Chicago Department of Family & Support Services Employment Preparation and Placement Services Employment Preparation and Placement Services Implayment Preparation and Placement Program8567514,21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Program Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program Stor558577914,21832,984Chicago Department of Planning & Development Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614,21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614,21834,843Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765	Child Care Assistance Program		93.596	13,052
Patient Navigation 2.0: Addressing the Challenge of Scaling Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation60056069 CAS93.3935,199Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940U.S. Department of Housing and Urban DevelopmentPass through programs fromNational Coalition for Asian Pacific American Community DevelopmentHUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC1914.1698,000HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC1914.1698,000Chicago Department of Family & Support ServicesEmployment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.218Ada,32514.21814.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Program8567514.218Ada,32514.218Ada,32514.218Ada,325Chicago Department of Planning & DevelopmentSmail Accessible Repairs for Seniors<	Subtotal CCDF Cluster			348,830
Navigation through Checklist-based Implementation60056069 CAS93.3935,199Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940U.S. Department of Housing and Urban DevelopmentPass through programs from300-HUDHC1914.1698,000HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC2014.1693,000HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC2014.1693,000CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,58240,582CDBG - Entitlement of Family & Support Services8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Program8567514.21830,027Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21830,271Chicago Department of Planning & DevelopmentS567514.21835,741Chicago Department of Planning & Development9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765278,765				
Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services724,940U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development Pass through programs from National Coalition for Asian Pacific American Community Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC19 14.16914.169 32,582MUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC2014.1698,000CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster Chicago Department of Family & Support Services Employment Preparation and Placement Services Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program Transitional Job Training Chicago Department of Planning & Development Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors Small Accessib		60056069 CAS	03 303	5 100
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development         Pass through programs from         National Coalition for Asian Pacific American Community Development         HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program       300-HUDHC19       14.169       8,000         HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program       300-HUDHC20       14.169       32,582         CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster         Chicago Department of Family & Support Services         Employment Preparation and Placement Services       85779       14.218       44,314         Employment Preparation and Placement Services       85779       14.218       44,398         Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program       85675       14.218       30,027         Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program       85675       14.218       39,894         Transitional Job Training       85675       14.218       34,813         Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors       94206       14.218       34,813         Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors       94206       14.218       34,813         Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors       94206       14.218       24,540         Housing Counseling Center (HCC)       94174       14.218       23,492 <tr< td=""><td></td><td>00030003 CAS</td><td>33.333</td><td></td></tr<>		00030003 CAS	33.333	
Pass through programs from National Coalition for Asian Pacific American Community Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC19 300-HUDHC2014.1698,000 32,582HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC2014.16932,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,582CDBG - Entitlement of Family & Support Services8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21841,398Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21830,989Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21835,741Chicago Department of Planning & Development9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765	Total of U.S. Department of Health and Human Services			724,940
National Coalition for Asian Pacific American Community Development HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC19 300-HUDHC2014.1698,000 32,582HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC2014.16932,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,582Chicago Department of Family & Support Services Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21841,398Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21830,027Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21829,894Transitional Job Training Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21824,540Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765278,765				
HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC19 300-HUDHC2014.1698,000 32,582HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC2014.16932,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster40,582Chicago Department of Family & Support Services8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21841,398Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21830,027Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21829,894Transitional Job Training8567514.21835,741Chicago Department of Planing & Development9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765278,765				
HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program300-HUDHC2014.16932,58240,582CDBG - Entitlement Grants ClusterChicago Department of Family & Support ServicesEmployment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21841,398Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21830,027Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21829,894Transitional Job Training8567514.21835,741Chicago Department of Planning & Development9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765		300-HUDHC19	14.169	8,000
CDBG - Entitlement Grants ClusterChicago Department of Family & Support ServicesEmployment Preparation and Placement Services85779Employment Preparation and Placement Services85779Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program85675Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program85675Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors94206Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors94206Housing Counseling Center (HCC)94174Housing Counseling Center (HCC)94174Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765	HUD Comprehensive Housing Counseling Assistance Program	300-HUDHC20	14.169	32,582
Chicago Department of Family & Support Services8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21841,398Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21830,027Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21829,894Transitional Job Training8567514.21835,741Chicago Department of Planning & Development8567514.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21824,540Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21824,540Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765278,765				40,582
Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21844,314Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21841,398Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21830,027Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21829,894Transitional Job TrainingBoerlopment8567514.21829,894Chicago Department of Planning & Development8567514.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21824,540Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765278,765				
Employment Preparation and Placement Services8577914.21841,398Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21830,027Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21829,894Transitional Job Training8567514.21829,894Chicago Department of Planning & Development8567514.21835,741Chicago Department of Planning & Development9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,540Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765278,765				
Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21830,027Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21829,894Transitional Job Training8567514.21835,741Chicago Department of Planning & Development9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21824,540Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21824,540Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765278,765				
Industry-Specific Training and Placement Program8567514.21829,894Transitional Job Training8567514.21835,741Chicago Department of Planning & Development9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21824,546Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21824,540Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765				
Transitional Job Training8567514.21835,741Chicago Department of Planning & Development9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21814,546Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21824,540Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765				
Chicago Department of Planning & Development9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21814,546Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21824,540Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765278,765	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			
Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21834,813Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors9420614.21814,546Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21824,540Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765278,765	•	00070	1	55,741
Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21824,540Housing Counseling Center (HCC)9417414.21823,492Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster278,765		94206	14.218	34,813
Housing Counseling Center (HCC)     94174     14.218     23,492       Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster     278,765	Small Accessible Repairs for Seniors	94206	14.218	14,546
Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster 278,765				24,540
	Housing Counseling Center (HCC)	94174	14.218	23,492
Total U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development 319,347	Subtotal CDBG - Entitlement Grants Cluster			278,765
	Total U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development			319,347

# SCHEDULE OF EXPENDITURES OF FEDERAL AWARDS

#### YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2022

Federal Grantor	Annual Contribution Contract #	Program or Award CFDA#	Federal Awards Expended
U.S. Department of Labor, Employment & Training Administration			
WIA Cluster			
Ed Link			
Chef Training Program		17.258	5,530
Chicago Cook Workforce Partnership			
WIOA Adult Program	2019-253	17.258	41,981
WIOA Adult Program	2020-253	17.258	150,210
Subtotal WIA Cluster			197,721
Total of U.S. Department of Labor, Employment & Training Administration			197,721
U.S. Department of Treasury			
Pass through programs from			
Illinois Housing Development Authority			
Homeowner Assistance Fund Program		21.027	36,530
Illinois Rental Payment Program		21.027	34,799
Illinois Department of Human Services			
IL Welcoming Center Program		21.027	18,409
Total of U.S. Department of Treasury			89,738
Total Federal Program Expenditures			\$ 1,712,546

#### NOTES TO THE SCHEDULE OF EXPENDITURES OF FEDERAL AWARDS

#### NOTE 1 – BASIS OF PRESENTATION

The accompanying schedule of expenditures of federal awards (the "Schedule") of Chinese American Service League, Inc. (the "Agency") is presented on the same basis of accounting as the Agency's financial statements. The Agency uses the accrual basis of accounting. The information in the Schedule is presented in accordance with the requirements of Title 2 U.S. Code of Federal Regulations Part 200, Uniform Administrative Requirements. Therefore, some amounts presented in the Schedule may differ from the amounts presented in, or used in, the preparation of the basic financial statements.

#### **NOTE 2 – PROGRAM COSTS**

Expenditures represent only the federally funded portions of the Agency programs. Entire program costs, including the portions funded by Agency, may be more than shown.

#### NOTE 3 - NON-CASH AWARDS

The Agency did not receive non-cash awards during the year ended June 30, 2022.

#### **NOTE 4 – SUB-RECIPIENTS**

The Agency provided no awards to sub-recipients during the year ended June 30, 2022 with respect to the federal awards reported on the Schedule.

#### NOTE 5 - NON-CASH ASSISTANCE FROM FEDERAL LOANS AND INSURANCE

The Agency had no insurance provided under federal awards during the year ended June 30, 2022 or any federal loans or federal loan guarantees outstanding as of June 30, 2022.

#### NOTE 6 – INDIRECT COST RATE

The Agency has elected to use the de minimis 10% rate for allocating indirect costs.



### INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT ON INTERNAL CONTROL OVER FINANCIAL REPORTING AND ON COMPLIANCE AND OTHER MATTERS BASED ON AN AUDIT OF FINANCIAL STATEMENTS PERFORMED IN ACCORDANCE WITH GOVERNMENT AUDITING STANDARDS

To the Board of Directors of Chinese American Service League, Inc.

We have audited, in accordance with the auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America and the standards applicable to financial audits contained in *Government Auditing Standards* issued by the Comptroller General of the United States, the financial statements of Chinese American Service League, Inc. (the "Agency"), which comprise the statement of financial position as of June 30, 2022, and the related statements of activities, functional expenses, and cash flows for the year then ended, and the related notes to the financial statements, and have issued our report thereon dated November 17, 2022.

### Report on Internal Control over Financial Reporting

In planning and performing our audit of the financial statements, we considered the Agency's internal control over financial reporting ("internal control") to determine the audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances for the purpose of expressing our opinion on the financial statements, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of Agency's internal control. Accordingly, we do not express an opinion on the effectiveness of Agency's internal control.

A *deficiency in internal control* exists when the design or operation of a control does not allow management or employees, in the normal course of performing their assigned functions, to prevent, or detect and correct, misstatements on a timely basis. A *material weakness* is a deficiency, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control, such that there is a reasonable possibility that a material misstatement of the entity's financial statements will not be prevented, or detected and corrected, on a timely basis. A *significant deficiency* is a deficiency, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control that is less severe than a material weakness, yet important enough to merit attention by those charged with governance.

Our consideration of internal control over financial reporting was for the limited purpose described in the first paragraph of this section and was not designed to identify all deficiencies in internal control over financial reporting that might be material weaknesses or significant deficiencies and therefore, material weaknesses or significant deficiencies may exist that were not identified. Given these limitations, during our audit we did not identify any deficiencies in internal control that we consider to be material weaknesses.

#### **Report on Compliance and Other Matters**

As part of obtaining reasonable assurance about whether the Agency's financial statements are free from material misstatement, we performed tests of its compliance with certain provisions of laws, regulations, contracts, and grant agreements, noncompliance with which could have a direct and material effect on the determination of financial statement amounts. However, providing an opinion on compliance with those provisions was not an objective of our audit, and accordingly, we do not express such an opinion. The results of our tests disclosed no instances of noncompliance or other matters that are required to be reported under *Government Auditing Standards*.

#### Agency's Response to Findings

Government Auditing Standards require the auditor to perform limited procedures on the Agency's response to the findings identified in our audit and described in the accompanying schedule of findings and questioned costs. The Agency's response was not subjected to the other auditing procedures applied in the audit of the financial statements and, accordingly, we express no opinion on the response.

#### FGMK, LLC

333 W. Wacker Drive, 6th Floor | Chicago, IL 60606 2801 Lakeside Drive, 3rd Floor | Bannockburn, IL 60015 17W110 22nd Street, 3rd Floor | Oakbrook Te<u>rrace, IL 60181</u> Bannockburn | Chicago | Cleveland Dubuque | Indianapolis | Oakbrook Terrace Orange County | Santa Fe | Sarasota

#### Purpose of this Report

The purpose of this report is solely to describe the scope of our testing of internal control and compliance and the results of that testing, and not to provide an opinion on the effectiveness of the entity's internal control or on compliance. This report is an integral part of an audit performed in accordance with Government Auditing Standards in considering the entity's internal control and compliance. Accordingly, this communication is not suitable for any other purpose.

FGMK, LLC Bannockburn, Illinois

November 17, 2022



# INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT ON COMPLIANCE FOR EACH MAJOR FEDERAL PROGRAM

To the Board of Directors of Chinese American Service League, Inc.

#### **Report on Compliance for Each Major Federal Program**

#### **Opinion on Each Major Federal Program**

We have audited Chinese American Service League, Inc.'s compliance with the types of compliance requirements described in the *OMB Compliance Supplement* that could have a direct and material effect on Chinese American Service League, Inc.'s major federal program for the year ended June 30, 2022. Chinese American Service League, Inc.'s major federal program is identified in the summary of auditor's results section of the accompanying schedule of findings and questioned costs.

In our opinion, Chinese American Service League, Inc. complied, in all material respects, with the types of compliance requirements referred to above that could have a direct and material effect on its major federal program for the year ended June 30, 2022.

#### Basis for Opinion on Each Major Federal Program

We conducted our audit of compliance in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America; the standards applicable to financial audits contained in *Government Auditing Standards*, issued by the Comptroller General of the United States; and the audit requirements of Title 2 U.S. *Code of Federal Regulations* Part 200, *Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit Requirements for Federal Awards* ("Uniform Guidance"). Our responsibilities under those standards and the Uniform Guidance are further described in the Auditor's Responsibilities for the Audit of Compliance section of our report.

We are required to be independent of Chinese American Service League, Inc. (the "Agency") and to meet our other ethical responsibilities, in accordance with relevant ethical requirements relating to our audit. We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our opinion on compliance for each major federal program. Our audit does not provide a legal determination of the Agency's compliance with the compliance requirements referred to above.

#### **Responsibilities of Management for Compliance**

Management is responsible for compliance with the requirements referred to above and for the design, implementation, and maintenance of effective internal control over compliance with the requirements of laws, statutes, regulations, rules, and provisions of contracts or grant agreements applicable to the Agency's federal programs.

#### Auditor's Responsibilities for the Audit of Compliance

Our objectives are to obtain reasonable assurance about whether material noncompliance with the compliance requirements referred to above occurred, whether due to fraud or error, and express an opinion on The Agency's compliance based on our audit. Reasonable assurance is a high level of assurance but is not absolute assurance and therefore is not a guarantee that an audit conducted in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards, *Government Auditing Standards*, and the Uniform Guidance will always detect material noncompliance when it exists. The risk of not detecting material noncompliance resulting from fraud is higher than for that resulting from error, as fraud may involve collusion, forgery, intentional omissions, misrepresentations, or the override of internal control. Noncompliance with the compliance requirements referred to above is considered material if there is a substantial likelihood that, individually or in the aggregate, it would influence the judgment made by a reasonable user of the report on compliance about the Agency's compliance with the requirements of each major federal program as a whole.

#### FGMK, LLC

333 W. Wacker Drive, 6th Floor | Chicago, IL 60606 2801 Lakeside Drive, 3rd Floor | Bannockburn, IL 60015 17W110 22nd Street, 3rd Floor | Oakbrook Terrace, IL 60181 Bannockburn | Chicago | Cleveland Dubuque | Indianapolis | Oakbrook Terrace Orange County | Santa Fe | Sarasota In performing an audit in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards, *Government Auditing Standards*, and the Uniform Guidance, we:

- Exercise professional judgment and maintain professional skepticism throughout the audit.
- Identify and assess the risks of material noncompliance, whether due to fraud or error, and design and perform audit
  procedures responsive to those risks. Such procedures include examining, on a test basis, evidence regarding the
  Agency's compliance with the compliance requirements referred to above and performing such other procedures as we
  considered necessary in the circumstances.
- Obtain an understanding of the Agency's internal control over compliance relevant to the audit in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances and to test and report on internal control over compliance in accordance with the Uniform Guidance, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Agency's internal control over compliance. Accordingly, no such opinion is expressed.

We are required to communicate with those charged with governance regarding, among other matters, the planned scope and timing of the audit and any significant deficiencies and material weaknesses in internal control over compliance that we identified during the audit.

#### Report on Internal Control over Compliance

A *deficiency in internal control over compliance* exists when the design or operation of a control over compliance does not allow management or employees, in the normal course of performing their assigned functions, to prevent, or detect and correct, noncompliance with a type of compliance requirement of a federal program on a timely basis. A *material weakness in internal control over compliance* is a deficiency, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control over compliance, such that there is a reasonable possibility that material noncompliance with a type of compliance requirement of a federal program will not be prevented, or detected and corrected, on a timely basis. A *significant deficiency in internal control over compliance* is a deficiencies, in internal control over compliance requirement of a federal program will not be prevented, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control over compliance requirement of a federal program will not be prevented, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control over compliance requirement of a federal program that is less severe than a material weakness in internal control over compliance, yet important enough to merit attention by those charged with governance.

Our consideration of internal control over compliance was for the limited purpose described in the Auditor's Responsibilities for the Audit of Compliance section above and was not designed to identify all deficiencies in internal control over compliance that might be material weaknesses or significant deficiencies in internal control over compliance. Given these limitations, during our audit we did not identify any deficiencies in internal control over compliance that we consider to be material weaknesses, as defined above. However, material weaknesses or significant deficiencies in internal control over compliance may exist that were not identified.

Our audit was not designed for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of internal control over compliance. Accordingly, no such opinion is expressed.

The purpose of this report on internal control over compliance is solely to describe the scope of our testing of internal control over compliance and the results of that testing based on the requirements of the Uniform Guidance. Accordingly, this report is not suitable for any other purpose.

FGMK, LLC

Bannockburn, Illinois November 17, 2022

#### SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS

Section I – Summary of Auditors' Results

**Financial Statements** 

The type of report issued: Unmodified

Internal control over financial reporting:

Material weakness(es) identified? Yes X No

Significant deficiencies identified? Yes X None reported

Noncompliance material to financial statements noted? \_\_\_\_\_Yes <u>X</u>None reported

**Federal Awards** 

Internal control over major programs:

Material weakness (es) identified? \_\_\_\_\_Yes \_\_\_\_X No

Significant deficiencies identified? Yes X No

Type of auditor's report issued on compliance for major programs: Unmodified

Any audit findings disclosed that are required to be reported in accordance with Code of Federal Regulations Section 200.516?

\_\_\_\_Yes <u>X</u>No

Identification of major programs:

CFDA Number	Name of Federal Program
93.470	Alzheimer's Disease Program Initiatives
93.596	Child Care Assistance Program

Dollar threshold used to distinguish between Type A and Type B programs: \$750,000

Auditee qualified as low-risk auditee? <u>X</u> Yes <u>No</u>

#### SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS

Section II – Financial Statement Findings

None noted

Section III – Federal Award Findings and Questioned Costs

None noted

Section IV - Summary of Prior Year Audit Findings

#### Finding 2021-001: Timeliness of accounts reconciliations and year-end closing procedures

**Original Finding Description:** For the year ended June 30, 2021, it was noted the multiple reconciliations of various major accounts were not completed at the beginning of the audit due to staff turnovers.

*Status/Corrective Action:* Management modified the procedures and has established controls to perform timely reconciliations.



#### INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT ON OTHER FINANCIAL INFORMATION

To the Board of Directors of Chinese American Service League, Inc.

We have audited the financial statements of Chinese American Service League, Inc. as of and for the year ended June 30, 2022, and our report thereon dated November 17, 2022 which expressed an unmodified opinion appears on pages 1 and 2. Our audit was conducted for the purpose of forming an opinion on the basic financial statements taken as a whole. The accompanying financial information presented on pages 27 through 29, which is the responsibility of management, is presented for purposes of additional analysis, as well as to comply with certain reporting requirements under Illinois Grant Accountability and Transparency Act (GATA), and is not a required part of the basic financial statements. Such information was derived from and relates directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements. That information has been subjected to the auditing procedures applied in the audit of the financial statements and certain additional procedures, including comparing and reconciling such information directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements or to the financial statements themselves, and other additional procedures in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. In our opinion, that information is fairly stated in all material respects in relation to the financial statements taken as a whole.

#### **Reconciliation to the Statement of Functional Expenses**

On page 29, the total expenditure amount is \$418,246 higher than the total amount per the Statement of Functional Expenses on page 5. The difference is due to the capitalized cost of \$418,246 that was not included in the Statement of Functional Expenses.

FGMK, LLC

Bannockburn, Illinois November 17, 2022

FGMK, LLC

333 W. Wacker Drive, 6th Floor | Chicago, IL 60606
2801 Lakeside Drive, 3rd Floor | Bannockburn, IL 60015
17W110 22nd Street, 3rd Floor | Oakbrook Terrace, IL 60181

Bannockburn | Chicago | Cleveland Dubuque | Indianapolis | Oakbrook Terrace Orange County | Santa Fe | Sarasota

# DIRECT SERVICE WORKER COST CERTIFICATION ILLINOIS DEPARTMENT ON AGING

# Community Care Program In-Home Services

Provider Name:		me:	Chinese American Servic	e League		
Reporti	ng Pe	eriod	July 1, 2021	Thru	June 30, 2022	
Contrac	t Nu:	nber(s) Covered:	INH1612013 / INH2212	013		
A.		Accrued Direct	Service Worker Costs			IDOA
	1)	Wages				2,484,539
	2)	Earnfare Wages				0
	3)		e Costs (in excess of enha	nced rate)	**	61,045
	4)	Life Insurance	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	,	—	35
	5)	Retirement Cov	erage			68,546
	6)	F.I.C.A.	5			190,335
	7)	Uniform				0
	8)	Worker's Comp	ensation		—	28,150
	9)	F.U.T.A.			—	0
	10)	Direct Service V	Worker Travel			2,781
	11)	Unemployment	Insurance			11,243
	12)	Other Direct Ser	rvice Worker Costs			
		(approved in a	dvance by the Illinois			
		Department or	n Aging)		_	7,608
	13)	Total Direct Ser	vice Worker Costs		_	2,854,282
B.		Administrative (	Costs			
	1)	Salaries and wag	ges			59,050
	2)	Benefits				23,582
	3)	Other Personnel	Costs			0
	4)	Consultants				9,106
	5)	Supplies				34,024
	6)		nt (less than \$1,000)			0
	7)	Depreciation				0
	8)	Telephone			_	23,206
	9)	Postage				38
	10)	Occupancy Cost				3,344
	11)	Other Administr	rative Costs		_	20,737
	12)	Total Administr	ative Costs			173,087

### C. Program Support Costs

	1)	DSWs' Supervisors' Wages and Salaries	162,240
	2)	DSWs' Supervisors' Benefits	40,973
	3)	DSWs' Supervisors' Other Personnel Costs	0
	4)	Training Expenses	0
	5)	Malpractice Insurance	0
	6)	Other Program Support Costs	0
	7)	Total Program Support Costs	203,213
D.		<u>Total Costs</u> (A.13 + B.12 + C.7)	3,230,582
E.		Total Revenue Accrued	
	1)	IDOA Payments	3,705,312
	2)	Earnfare Payment	0
	3)	Total Revenue	3,705,312
F.		Percentage D.S. Worker Cost to Accrued Revenue (A/E X 100)	77.03%
G.		<u>Profit or Loss</u> (E minus D)	474,730

I hereby certify that I have examined the above Direct Service Worker Cost Certification for the reporting period indicated and that to the best of my knowledge and belief, it is a true, correct and complete report prepared from the books and records of this agency in accordance with applicable instructions.

Signature of Authorized Agent

Jered Pruitt Typed Name

Chief Operating Officer Title of Authorized Agent

Chinese American Service League

2141 S. Tan Court

Chicago, IL 60616 Provider's Name and Address

IL-402-0647 (rev. 7/08)

#### Page 29

# Illinois Grant Accountability and Transparency Act Grantee Portal - Audit Consolidated Year-End Financial Report

<u>Grantee Portal</u> / <u>Audit Reviews</u> / <u>Audit</u> / CYEFR

# Add a Program Certify & Submit

	CSFA #	Program Name	\$ State	\$ Federal	\$ Other	\$ Total
View	402-03-0020	10.555 National School Lunch Program	0	68,556	0	68,556
View	402-03-0021	10.558 Child and Adult Care Food Program	0	2,677	0	2,677
View	402-04-1452	Community Care Program	3,113,375	0	0	3,113,375
View	402-04-2470	ADS Reinvention Grant	318,330	0	0	318,330
View	420-00-1771	Construction and/or Renovation to Buildings, Additions, or Structures	418,247	0	0	418,247
View	444-80-1493	Welcoming Center	108,905	18,409	0	127,314
View	444-84-2884	Child Care Resource and Referral Program - Child Care Assistance Program	0	13,052	0	13,052
View	586-18-0409	Child and Adult Care Food Program	0	59,219	0	59,219
View		Other grant programs and activities		1,550,633	0	1,550,633
View		All other costs not allocated			14,754,832	14,754,832
·		Totals:	3,958,857	1,712,546	14,754,832	20,426,235

# Please note the following:

- The CYEFR may be pre-populated with programs based on existing awards in the GATA system. These programs cannot be removed. If no spending occurred in a program leave the amounts at zero.
- Any <u>grant expenditures</u> not associated with funding received through the State of Illinois are to be entered in "Other grant programs and activities". The expenditures must be identified as federal (direct or pass-through) or other funding.
- All other expenditures not related to grants are to be entered in "All other costs not allocated".
- The grand total must account for all expenditures for the fiscal year and must tie to the audited financials.